
Sayyid Al-Hakeem discusses political landscape updates, upcoming dues with
Al-Halbousi

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met with Mr. Mohammed Al-Halbousi,

the head of the Taqadum Party, to discuss recent political developments in Iraq and the region

and upcoming dues. His Eminence reiterated his commitment to maintaining the current stability

and working towards making it permanent.

H.E. highlighted the importance of supporting Mr. Al-Sudani's government and local governments

in the provinces to complete delayed projects and initiate new ones.

H.E. reaffirmed the necessity of choosing a new Speaker for the Iraqi Parliament who possesses

integrity, competence, and a commitment to Iraq's political system.

Regarding the Gaza crisis, H.E. emphasized the urgent need to end the conflict, provide

humanitarian aid to the Palestinian people, rebuild the city, and facilitate the return of

displaced persons.


